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Our time in the  
States was fruitful, 
but we are very 
glad to be back in 
South Africa.  
This past weekend 
Camp Rhino 
hosted its first 
ladies' retreat with 
all the churches 
and it went great.  
The guys here at 
camp took over 
the cooking duties 
for once to make 
sure our ladies 
were well-fed. 

Last week Amy and I were able to travel to 
Mozambique to see how the Clower family is 
adjusting to Africa.  We were encouraged to 
see the advances that Jacob & Christen had 
already made in their short few weeks on the 
field.  I believe the Lord will use this family 
in a great way.  Please pray for them and 
Mozambique.  We need more laborers for 
this country. 

We have our Winter Teen and Junior camps 
coming up in June.  Pray the Lord does a 
special work in the hearts of the young 
people.  Also, pray he uses our counselors in 
a great way.  

One need I’d like to mention is a 15-
passenger van. With our camp and 
youth home, transportation is 
becoming a bigger issue.  Would you 
pray we can raise the $25,000 
for this needed vehicle?

Prayer Requests & Praise
• This past month Camp Rhino held two 

events without my wife and I being in the 
country for the first time.  We are 
thankful for our team that did a 
tremendous job in our absence.  We were 
very encouraged to see Camp Rhino 
operate without us on campus. 

• We had almost 200 people come out for 
our soccer and netball tournaments.  
We’re looking to have many more 
evangelistic events like this in the future. 
 

• Camp Rhino hosted a separate camp for 
our Christian school for the first time this 
past month. 

• Please be in prayer for Graham & Olivia 
Young, missionaries to Nigeria.  They are 
close to having their first baby, Lyla Jane, 
very soon.  Once they have the baby they 
will be heading back to Nigeria.  Pray 
everything goes smoothly.

Quick Updates & Needs    

• Lighthouse Baptist Church has been 
joining Fellowship Baptist Church during 
the midweek services in May for a family 
conference.  We’ve enjoyed being with 
Missionaries Josh and Meagan Sullivan and 
seeing the growth of their church.  It’s 
also encouraged more of our people to be 
involved in the midweek services.   

• Pray for New Life Baptist Church and 
Pastor Sipho.  Our first church was 
affected during Covid and Pastor Sipho is 
pretty much restarting this church.  
We’re praying that many will return and 
many will come to Christ. 

•We are still raising funds to enlarge 
our dorm space at Camp Rhino.  
We have decided we need 2 more 
girl dorms and 2 more boy dorms.  
This should set us up for a few years 
to come.  The new dorms will cost 

about $20,000.
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